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Dear Chair Neron, Vice-Chairs Dobson and McIntire, and members of the 

Committee:  

 

As a parent of an Oregon public charter school student, I am writing today in support 

of House Bill 3444. HB 3444 will fix a deep disparity currently happening in Oregon 

schools: that Oregon public charter school students are essentially funded at 48 

cents on the dollar compared to district students. Public charter school students are 

public school students, and it’s past time to fund their education fairly.  

 

Almost every public charter school parent has a story as to why a public charter 

school became the right fit for their child.  

 

My husband and I both work in healthcare and know how beneficial proficiency in 

second language can both help with career development and support of our 

community. Further we feel that part of well rounded development includes 

understanding and developing comfort with cultural differences. Lastly, we have been 

overwhelmed with the positive school environment at Arco Iris. Not only is our child 

challenged but he is supported, loved and thriving at this school. 

 

Unfortunately, because of Oregon’s current school funding model, public charter 

schools are significantly underfunded. Many buildings are old and in need of 

upgrades, students can’t access transportation services, food security programs are 

limited, and schools lack essential school supplies and mental health resources. By 

passing HB 3444, you can fix this ongoing disparity and provide fair funding for public 

charter school students who deeply need it.  

 

Please vote yes on HB 3444.  

 

Thank you, 

John and Sarah Irwin 


